Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MO/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0008/P

	Development Proposed:
	Amended extension to cattery at Wiswell Kennels & Cattery, Pendleton Road, Wiswell

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No objections to this proposal. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) - No objections. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV3 - Development in Open Countryside.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This planning application is a revision of an earlier scheme, 3/2004/0991/P, for an extension to the cattery building.  The proposal has been scaled down considerably and now has maximum dimensions of approximately 4.35m x 4.35m x 4.1m to the pitch of the roof.  The proposal would be a continuation of the existing building in terms of design, roof profile, scale and materials and, from where it will be visible, the extension would be seen against the backdrop of existing buildings on site.  The neighbouring dwelling across the road is on higher ground and a considerable distance away from the proposals.  As indicated earlier, planning permission is extant for an extension of larger proportions and, therefore, I can see no reason to wish to object to the current proposal.  

I therefore recommend accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity, nor would it have an adverse visual impact or be to the detriment of highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 25 January 2007














